Tuolumne County Farm Bureau

Board of Directors
77 N. Washington Street
Sonora, CA  95370
Meeting Minutes
November 14, 2016
OPEN SESSION

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by President Shaun Crook @ 7:04 P.M.    Shaun Crook led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Randy Hanvelt led the Invocation.
Board Members Present:  Terri Arrington, Bob Brennan, Rachel Castongia, Caitie Campodonico, Jesse Cover, Shaun Crook, Sasha Farkas, Ken Fleming, Dick Gaiser, David Harris, Ron Peterson, Dave Pish, Nathan Rosasco
Farm Bureau Members Present:  Randy Hanvelt from Board of Supervisors, Stacy Ingalls of Sonora High School FFA
Guests Present:  No guests present
TCFB Staff:  Elena Linehan, Office Manager / Executive Director

Reports:
· Randy Hanvelt reported that there has been a change in leadership of the Tree Mortality Task Force and that city dwellers don’t seem to understand the hazard.  We escaped major damage during the recent storms.  Randy Hanvelt shared that The Hartford is pulling their insurance policies in the area.  Shaun Crook shared that new home buyers have had to go to secondary insurance companies to obtain insurance on their properties.  Funding available to the county for hazard tree removal has been completely committed.  At the same time the need is skyrocketing – an estimated 10 to 15 trees per acre. Randy Hanvelt urged that we keep the pressure up on the hazard tree issue.
Randy Hanvelt also shared statistics from the recent election.  There was an 83% voter turnout in Tuolumne County.  He shared the significant amount of “under votes” in the recent races.   Randy thanked those who served on the interview panels for replacing Bev Shane as Community Resources Agency Director.  They anticipate announcing her replacement in December.
· Stacy Ingalls updated the board on the Farm to Table dinner at the Mother Lode Fair Grounds on Saturday, February 18 which will benefit all three FFA programs in the county.  The cost for dinner be $20 per person.  Information for sponsorships will be out shortly.  There will be a silent auction and vendor booths where information can be shared but items cannot be sold.  Stacy thanks those who came to the school board to discuss the benefits of the agricultural programs. She shared the issues concerning the district’s financial crisis.   Rachel Castognia asked for the name of an expert on bark beetles. The board recommended Dave Alley from Alley Tree Services.
FARM BUREAU BUSINESS
· Consent Agenda:  
· A motion to approve the Consent Calendar as presented was properly moved, seconded and carried.
· CFBF Report
· Andrew Genasci written report was distributed.  
· Sasha Farkas shared that the CFBF budget passed, but to expect further cuts even if the proposed membership dues increase passes at the annual meeting.  
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· President’s Report

· Tuolumne County, Butte County, and Stanislaus County were given the 2016 AFBF County Activities of Excellence Award for the Ag Unite event, which raised $50,000 for Farm PAC and brought in new members.  The Bourbon Dinner will be held in 2017.  
· Delegates to the CFBF Annual Meeting will be Shaun Crook and Caitie Campodonico.  The regional caucus will be held on Friday, November 18 in San Joaquin County.  
· Forest Supervisor Jeannie Higgins is on assignment in Washington DC and has been replaced by Scott Tangenberg serving as Acting Forest Supervisor.
· Executive Director’s Report

· Elena Linehan reported that TCFB reached our 2015/2016 membership goal.  Our Log It Graze It or Watch It Burn campaign was featured in the current issue of What’s Growing On distributed to Farm Bureaus in California focusing on membership. 
· Committee Reports:
· Membership:  TCFB cooperated with Stanislaus County Farm Bureau to create a “Cultivating Membership” issue.  It was distributed in the October issue of Farm News.  Extra copies of the issue will be available for board members, membership committee members, and for new members.  We hope to improve and increase the publication next year. 

· Budget:  A vote on the proposed 2016/2017 budget was postponed until the vote on CFBF’s membership increase is determined. 
· Raffle:  Shaun Crook reported on preliminary figures for a raffle.  200 tickets would be sold for $100 each.  Prize would be a Side by Side UTV or cash value of $8,000.  The decision was tabled until the next board meeting.  

· Nathan Rosasco updated the board on the “Imagine This” story writing contest for the Ag in the Class Room program. 
· BBQ Auction:  The date is set for Friday, July 28, 2017 at Hurst Ranch in Jamestown. 

· Old Business
· Six waterways in Tuolumne County were listed as impaired by the California Water Board.  The decision ignores the assessment performed by Dr. Tate of UC Davis.  A hearing is set for December 5, 2016 in Rancho Cordova.  The Forest Service will be there to speak and a representative of CFBF will be there to speak on our behalf.  Concerns over the quality of the data, lack of protocol and lack of qualitative analysis will be raised. 
· New Business

· Election of TCFB Officers was held.  
  
Shaun Crook was elected President of the Board
Ken Fleming was elected 1st Vice-President

Nathan Rosasco was elected 2nd Vice-President

Terri Arington was elected Treasurer

Nathan Rosasco was elected Secretary

· A motion to elect the proposed slate of officers was properly moved, seconded and carried.
The meeting was adjourned 9:14 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Elena Linehan







Executive Director / Office Manager

